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Dear Ms. Zwarycz:

When I first submiƩed my appeal on 4 October 2021, I included with it the forms for requesƟng issuance of
summons to two people: the Applicant (John Pinter) and the co-owner of the subject property (Alfred D'Souza). I
heard nothing from the Tribunal with regard to these requests, and expected that the Tribunal would rule on them
at the CMC of 2 September 2022. I therefore sent you two PDFs in mid-August, documents in support of the
request for Mr. Pinter, and documents in support of the request for Mr. D'Souza. You acknowledged receipt and
said you would add these submissions to the file.

The Tribunal did not rule on these requests at the CMC, but said that now that a hearing date has been set (30
March 2023), "Mr. Westhues is free to follow-up on the status of those requests."

By this email, I wish to renew those requests for issuance of summons to Mr. Pinter and Mr. D'Souza. The Tribunal
already has the forms I filled out a year ago, and now also the supporƟng documents I submiƩed in August.

If the Tribunal would like me to fill out the forms again and resubmit them, this Ɵme inserƟng the hearing date, I
am happy to do that, just let me know, but I hesitate to cluƩer the case file unnecessarily with duplicaƟons.

I want also to request issuance of summons to Alex Herlovitch, who was the Director of Planning for the City of
Niagara Falls throughout the process leading up to this appeal, and who was involved at every stage of it. AƩached
please find the requisite form.

In compleƟng the form, I make reference to yet another PDF I submiƩed to you in August, "Documents for
OLT-21-001728 beyond those submiƩed by the City to OLT in its Municipal Record." These are the documents
about which I want to quesƟon Mr. Herlovitch. My first thought was to aƩach that PDF to the form, and I did so,
but the result was a very large file. So again, to avoid duplicaƟon, since you already have that PDF, I am submiƫng
herewith only the official Request-for-Summons Form. If you would like me to submit the form with that PDF as an
aƩachment, let me know and I will do so.

Finally, I hereby formally withdraw the request-for-summons form I submiƩed a year ago for City Councillor Chris
Dabrowski. As I explained on the form, the request was only if the Tribunal would like to hear the compeƟng
viewpoints of Councillors who voted for and against the by-laws here under appeal. I understand from the CMC
that hearing from these elected officials would be irregular.

Please acknowledge receipt of this email and let me know if you have trouble opening the aƩachment or if I should
resubmit the documents I submiƩed earlier.

Respect and thanks,

Kenneth Westhues
Appellant
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